
 

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 10 pupils, 

 
As outlined in recent communications, Ashton on Mersey plans to provide some face to face provision 
from Monday 15th June for pupils in Year 10. Our stance throughout this international pandemic has 
been transparent: the health and safety of pupils and staff is our priority. A detailed risk assessment 
and plan for reopening is available on the website alongside a social distancing policy and 
amendments to our behaviour policy. 
 
Week one of provision will be focused upon the wellbeing of our pupils and will be primarily 
structured around a dialogue with small groups of pupils so they can reflect upon their lockdown 
experiences. The first session will be in the form of a pastoral seminar. It will have a health and safety 
induction and will include a tour of the site.  
 
It is imperative that pupils understand new systems, processes and routines and that social distancing 
expectations are adhered to both on site and in our local community. Attached to this letter is a Pupil 
Guide to reopening. It is essential that all pupils, parents and carers read this document and 
familiarise themselves with our standards and expectations of behaviour. I would like to remind 
parents and carers that it is your responsibility to instil in pupils the importance of safety and social 
distancing as they travel to and from school. 
 
Pupils should arrive in non-uniform to Ashton in Mersey’s Sixth Form to their allocated session (and 
no earlier)  where each form group has been split via surnames to ensure that groups sizes are 
minimised in line with our risk assessment.  
 
Responses to our recent survey suggested that a small group of parents were unsure as to whether 
they would like their child to engage in face to face provision. Those parents can expect a call this 
week in which confirmation will be required as to whether their child would like a place or not. Pupils 
who are not registered to attend may not be permitted on site. 
 
Moving forward to the week commencing the 22nd June, pupils will be provided with academic tuition 
in the core subjects of English, Maths and Science on a cycle of one extended morning per week. This 
will be the same day each week. Full timetables for the weeks commencing the 15th and the 22nd are 
also attached. Pupils must undertake the health and safety induction session in the week commencing 
15th June should they wish to engage in the forthcoming academic tuition. It is worth reminding the 
pupils in Year 10 that home learning remains the central platform for teaching and learning. 

 



 

We look forward to welcoming Year 10 back to Ashton on Mersey next week. In the meantime, and 
whilst the school must refrain from having any visitors on site, all parents and carers should call or 
email the school directly with any queries or questions about these planned arrangements. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 

 
Mr L McConaghie 
 
Headteacher 
 
 

 


